1.0
REPORT

A petition has been received from residents requesting measures to reduce the speed of vehicles using Trafford Road. It is a bus route and is classified primarily as a residential road, although as a result of the area-wide traffic calming that has taken place in the surrounding streets both it and Barton Lane are the only other road hump free routes available and it has therefore acquired the characteristics of a local distributor.

Analysis of the last 3 year accident records reveals that there have been 11 recorded injury accidents along the length of Trafford Road. These accidents can be further broken down into 3 occurring at the bend on Trafford Road, 2 accidents that involved either a pedestrian or cyclist and 4 accidents as a result of vehicles either turning into or out of minor roads along Trafford Road. The other 2 are miscellaneous accidents that have no discernible trend.

Initial proposals were for the implementation of speed cushions at 17 points along Trafford Road from its junction with Liverpool Road to its junction with Barton Lane. Observations on site have revealed that the road width varies from 6.6m to 7.7m and that parking takes place on-street limiting the width of the road even further.

Having re-visited the site there is the opportunity to expand on the earlier proposal, especially with the position of the primary school being directly on the bend, which lends itself to some form of speed management treatment, not only to protect the children but also slow down the speed of vehicles on either approach to the bend.

An appropriate treatment would involve the implementation of 1 flat top plateau on either approach to the school, having fairly shallow 1:15 ramps to provide a transition for vehicles travelling along Trafford Road and then introduce a more substantial plateau directly outside the school itself which the children could use to cross Trafford Road.

The remainder of the scheme will continue the sets of speed cushions along the entire length of Trafford Road in order to maintain the low vehicle speeds.

A consultation exercise has taken place with both ward councillors and residents of Trafford Road. In total 330 were delivered and 125 were returned. The majority were for the introduction of traffic calming measures with 90% of those questionnaires returned in favour of the scheme and only 10% against the proposals.  Emergency services have no objections to the recommendation.

3 Year Accident Analysis

11 recorded injury accidents, 1 serious the remaining 10 slight, as detailed above.

Estimated Cost

£56,000 to be funded from the Local Safety Scheme element of the Block 3 Transport Capital Programme.

1.1
RECOMMENDATION

INTRODUCTION OF

SPEED CUSHIONS

Trafford Road   -   13 sets of 2 speed cushions

SPEED TABLES

Trafford Road – 3 No
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